





PROGRAM MISSION - NUCLEAR PHYSICS (Cont'd)

O

Relativistic Heavy Ton Collider (RHIC) construction at Brookhaven National Laboratory (BNL) has been rebaselined to account for
funding reduction in FY 1996, The rebaselining increased the TEC from $475,250,000 to $486,870,000, increased the TPC from
$595,250,000 to $616,530,000 and delays completion of the project by 3 months from 2nd Quarter FY 1999 to 3rd Quarter FY 1999. All
of the quadrupole and sextupole, and over 70% of the dipole superconducting magnets produced by industry have been delivered, every
one delivered to date has substantially exceeded specifications and over one-half of them have been installed in the accelerator tunnel.
Progress according to schedule has occurred in the fabrication of RHIC detectors, including the additional experimental equipment
recommended by NSAC. '

Completion of the Radioactive Ion Beam (RIB) facility at Oak Ridge National Laboratory (ORNL) permits initiation of the experimental
program in astrophysics and unstable nuclet in the summer of 1996.

The joint US/Canadian Sudbury Neutrino Observatory (SNQ) project will be completed in January 1997 to initiate investigation of the
solar burning process.

With iransferral of operation of the Clinton P. Anderson Meson Physics Facility {LAMPF) at Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL)
to Defense Programs and termination of the research program in the main experimental area, research efforts have been refocused on
thermal and ultra-cold neutron experiments at the Los Alamos Neutron Scattering Center (LANSCE) facility and other experiments on an
as-available basis.

Utilization of the new Gammasphere detector at Lawrence Berkeley National Laboratory (LBNL) has led to the possible discovery of
ultra-deformed nuclear states, whose lengths are 3 times as big as their widths.

Having completed-.the investigation of anomalous electron-positron pair creation reported by foreign scientists, the APEX detector at
Argonne National Laboratory (ANL) will be phased out. Gammasphere will be temporarily relocated to ANL and coupled with the
existing mass spectrometer there to take advantage of a timely opportunity for innovative research.

The Nuclear Physics request includes $140,078,000 to maintain support of the Department's scientific user facilities. Approxtmately 16%
of this amount is associated with the continuation of the science user facilities initiative contained in the FY 1996 budget request. This
funding will significantly provide research time for thousands of scientists in universities, Federal agencies, and U.S. companies. It will
also leverage both Federally and privately sponsored research consistent with the Administration's strategy for enhancing the U.S.
National science investment. |
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